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Dear brothers and sisters, 			  June 2025

We greet you in the good name of our Lord Jesus Christ.

First, we thank you for your prayers and financial support for our ministry and family. We continue to fight for 
the faith and strive for sound doctrine. Our family, thank God, is fine. Cynthia is in seventh grade. Graciela is 
in 5th semester of studying medicine. Elias is finishing his third year at UCLA in Monterrey. With the favor of 
the Lord, in a year, he will be finishing his bachelor degree in theology. Barbara and I are fine. God is good.

Below I share with you some of the activities we have developed in the last three months.

1. Ladies Camp: On May 2-3 we had a ladies’ camp. About 80 women 
attended the camp. The theme was, “Learning to forgive, as the Lord has 
forgiven us.”  We give thanks to the Lord for our ladies, who constantly 
teach and pray for their children.

2. Jubilee Day for Men: On April 26, we had a full day of teaching for 
men. The theme was, “Living with our wife wisely.”  Around 60 men came 
to the meetings. We had a good time in the Word of God and fellowship. 
Dr. Tom Wolfe was the speaker.

3. In March, we had some baptisms. Ten believers 
were baptized. Among them, our daughter 
Cynthia was baptized. We thank God that our faith 
is passing on to others, and to a new generation.

4. Construction. Between the month of February and the 
end of April, we worked for the expansion of the meeting 
place. This work was done with the work of men in the 
church and financial support from the local church. We 
thank God for the men willing to work for the Lord.



Please pray for Brother Leonardo Ajuix. He is a good servant, ready for every good 
work. he had an accident on his motorcycle. He was recently operated on for several 
fractures. Please pray for his prompt healing.

Again thank you very much for your prayers and financial support. God bless you.

Prayer requests:
For the growth of the three churches: Cerro Alto, San Raymundo, and la Azotea
For the recovery of brother Leonardo, and the health of brother Saul
For provision as our children go through college years
For our protection, for His shield around us
.
With thanksgiving,

The Avendano Family
Giovanni, Barbara, Elias, Graciela, and Cynthia

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE AVENDANOS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Avendano Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment to 
contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Avendano prayer letter” on the subject line.
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